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techniques he has found useful. Plan to be there
to see samples of this fine craftsman’s work.

ELECTIONS: At the September meeting we will
vote on several positions open on the Board. We
encourage anyone interested in helping to better
the Club, give serious consideration to running
for office. Working on the Board can be a very
rewarding experience, it’s a chance to meet and
work with very talented and friendly people. The
work and number of meetings are not excessive.
So why not put your name in for nomination and
help make your Club grow. Please contact John
DeFilippi or Brian Hayward to place you name
on the ballot. The positions open are: I'resiieni,
Vice President and Board Member-at-Large.
Names currently in nomination are: Bob
Wessmiller for President; Brian Hayward for
Vice President and Gordon Hope for Member-at-
Large.

COMMITTEES: As the Club grows we continue to
try to offer more programs and services which
results in a great need for help. We need people
willing to work on specific short term projects
such as planning the "Toys for Tots Program", or
special Saturday seminars. If your are willing,
please contact Bob Wessmiller or Brian Hayward.
Help is sorely needed and would be greatly
appreciated.

DUES: September is the beginning of a new year
for the Club and we will be collecting dues at the
fi;t meeting As Brian mentioncd, John
DeFilippi, our Club Secretary, has footed the bill
for postage of our newsletter since the Club’s
inception. We owe him a special thanks -
through his generosity that the Club did not have
to pay that bill while it struggled during infancy.
With postage now in excess of $300 a year, this is
no longer feasible. Therefore, after careful
consideration by the Board, we have decided to
raise the dues to $15.00. The funds will be
allocated as follows: $10.00 for dues and $5.00
for preparation and mailing of the monthly
newsletter. We hope that you will agree that
with the variety of guest speakers, special events,
Christmas party and annual barbecue, the price is
a real bargain. We hope everyone will continue
their membership. Should any member be

unemployed and find the increase a strain, please
see Brian or Bob.

RAFFLE: Remember Bob Howard’s discussion
on building miniature woodworking tools? Now
Bob is handcrafting full size pieces. This month
we will raffle a beautiful brass and ebony handled
square with tolerances of 1/100th of an inch.
The square retails for $35. Get to the meeting
early and take a chance or two. Chances are
$1.00 each.

SPECIAL EVENTS: An all Day Seminar in the
NJ workshop of Frank Klausz - Saturday,
November 7th. For those who spent a couple of
hours with Frank at our February meeting, you
know why I consider him one of the premier
cabinetmakers in this country. Here is a rare
chance 1o visii ihe shop of an expert. A person
who builds furniture for the Nixon’s, Kennedy’s
and Forbes’. A third generation craftsman who
loves to share his knowledge. The cost - $30 for
full day workshop - coffee and donuts in the
morning - pizza and soda for lunch. We will
arrange car pools rather than hire a bus. Sign up
at September meeting as seating is limited to 25.

UPCOMING MONTHLY MEETINGS:
QOct: Sal Marino - Keeping Your Tools Sharp

MNov: A look at "The Latest Advances in Power
Tools"

Dec: Christmas Party - Toys For Tots Program

BUY . “KLY - SWAP

FOR_SALE: Milwaukee 10" Heavy Duty Bench
Grinder Model 5091 - $225.00. Contact Jay
Seligman - 516/763-0868

FOR SALE: Hitachi 15" Cutoff Saw model
C15FB with 100 tooth carbide blade - $275.00.
Contact Jay Seligman - 516/763-0868

FOR _SALE: Rockwell 10" Radial Arm Saw
model 33-990 with carbide blade - $200.00.
Contact Jay Seligman - 516/763-0868




